CONTRA COSTA COLLEGE

OPERATIONS COUNCIL

MONDAY, OCTOBER 14, 2002

9:00 A.M. - ROOM #AA-216

MINUTES
PRESENT:  
McKinley Williams (Chair), Darlene Poe, Dave Olson, Jeanette Moore, Alex Edwards, Saul Jones, Jim Taylor, Carlos Murillo, Lynda Lawrence, Randy Watkins

ABSENT:
Benny Barnes, Frank Hernandez

I.  Strategic Initiative #5
This item was tabled until the October 28, 2002 meeting.


II.  Cell Phones in Class
Lynda Lawrence reported that at the Assessment Institute representatives from many colleges said that cell phones are becoming a major disruption for faculty.  Several CCC faculty also reported that it was becoming a big problem in classes.  McKinley Williams thinks the policy on disruptive students covers this, but perhaps there should be a policy specifically for cell phones in class.  He asked Jim Taylor how much trouble it would be to have signs posted in the classrooms and Jim said it wouldn't be too much trouble.

Carlos Murillo found some policies at other colleges and universities.  One policy stated that cell phones are to be turned off so they cannot ring.  If the cell phone does ring, they cannot answer the phone in class.  They must leave the class to answer the call.  Some institutions do not allow cell phones during tests because students can use text messages to cheat.

Saul Jones said when this question was asked of faculty, only 10 instructors responded, and only four of those stated that it was a problem.  Saul doesn't think anyone should be penalized for having a cell phone, but there is a certain etiquette about using them.

This falls under the "disruptive student policy" and it also falls on faculty to establish their own policy.  The class syllabus could contain a statement that cell phones are to be turned to "off" or "vibrate" during class.  Saul Jones is suggesting we allow people to police themselves and Lynda Lawrence is suggesting that there be a specific policy.  Carlos Murillo suggested putting a piece in the "Advocate" asking students to be considerate and also putting it in the class syllabi.

If a policy is adopted, District approval is not necessary.  We can just put it in our Procedures Handbook, the catalog, and the class schedule.  We can also suggest to faculty that they put this in the class syllabus.

Darlene Poe said a lot of eating and drinking is going on in the classrooms even though there are
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signs saying, "No Food or Drinks".   It is a big picnic in the classrooms on Saturday. The biggest problem is with part-time instructors.  They don't know the policy because no one has told them.  Division Deans should educate full-time and part-time faculty about this.  

Plans of Action
1.
A statement will be put in the schedule and catalog.  The Council will also suggest that instructors put something in their syllabi.

2.
Signs will be posted in all classrooms that say, "No Food, No Drinks, No Cell Phone Use".

3.
Lynda Lawrence will put the policy on eating, drinking, and cell phone use in the part-time instructors' manual she is working on.

4.
Darlene Poe will visit each division meeting to discuss eating and drinking in the classrooms.

5.
McKinley Williams will send something out to all faculty about cell phone use in class.

III.  Official Union Bulletin Boards
Benny Barnes was not at the meeting to report on this item, so it was tabled until the October 28 meeting.

IV.  Other
A.  Campus Drive
Darlene Poe said at night a lot of people are driving the wrong way on Campus Drive.  There have almost been a couple of accidents.  She said some people don't use their headlights while driving the wrong way to avoid getting caught.  Jim Taylor said they are currently researching ways to close the road to wrong-way traffic, such as installing spikes, or a mechanical arm.  Dave Olson said a mechanical arm is a better solution because emergency vehicles would have their tires ripped by spikes.  Holes would have to be dug for spikes.  Mechanical arms can easily be removed.

Plans of Action
1.
Dave Olson said Police Services will be ticketing people driving the wrong way on Campus Drive on Fridays.

2.
Jim Taylor will report back to Operations Council when there is a firm plan in place.

The meeting adjourned at 9:30 a.m.

Minutes Recorded by Mary Healy
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